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Worship in April & May 
10:30 a.m. 

 

April 23  “It started with a kiss” 
   John 20:19-31 

April 30  Messy Church!!   Breaking Bread Together 
   “A Stranger at the Table”  Location: Fellowship Hall 
   Luke 24:13-33 
 

May 7    Holy Communion with Rev. Tom Macaulay 
   John 10:1-10 
 

May 14   Mother’s Day 
   “Show Us” 
   John 14:1-14 

May 21   Choir Recognition Sunday! 
   “Let the Sound of His Praise Be Heard!” 
   From Psalm 66/John 14:15-21/Psalm 150 

May 28    Memorial Day Sunday/Ascension Sunday 
   “Watch Over Them” 
   John 17:1-11 

Worship in June & July 
10:30 a.m. 

 

June 4   “A Collage of Disciples—It started with a kiss!” 
   Laity Sunday 
 

June 11   PENTECOST/Confirmation/Holy Communion 
   “You Make Us Brand New”  
   Acts 2:1-21 
 

All Services are in the Sanctuary unless noted...                     Continued on page 2  
 



Worship in June & July 
10:30 a.m. 

 
 

June 18   Father’s Day 
   “Trust the Family,” or “You Thought Your Dad was Strict!” 
   Matthew 9:35-10:23 

June 25   “Praise in the Park’ 
   Location:  Halmich Park North Pavilion 
   Outdoor Celebration! 
 

July 2    Independence Day Weekend with Holy Communion 
   Commissioning Prayers for our ASP Mission Team  
   “Those Who Risk Receiving God” 
   Matthew 10:40-42/Psalm 13 UMH 746 
 

July 9    “Always Striving, Never Satisfied” 
   Romans 7:15-25 
   Matthew 11:16-19, 25-30 
 

July 16    “Where Are We Planting Seeds?” 
   Prayers for youth attending THRIVE  
   Matthew 13:1-9, 18-23 
 

July 23    “Does Hell Exist?” 
   Youth report from ASP/Thrive 
   Psalm 139:1-12, 23-24 UMH no. 854 
   Matthew 13:24-30, 36-43 
 

July 30   Special Music with Brother 2 Brother! 
   A Love Offering will be taken as they share their gifts with us in worship! 
 

Family fun for all ages!  
Messy Church every 2nd Wednesday. 

Old Village Cruise-In every 1st & 3rd Friday from May 5 through October 
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Church Announcements . . .  

Thank You Corner . . .  

You are such a wonderful fellowship of Christian 
friends.  Thanks for the cards and calls while I was 
recovering from knee surgery.  Dorothy Collins 
 

Dear Friends, 
For your cards, notes, remembrances, hugs, smiles, 
prayers and any and all other expressions of love and 
concern, I thank you from the bottom of my heart.  
The support given to me and to our family helped to 
ease the pain of Herb’s passing .  He loved this 
church and all the people in it and in life was so 
touched by your love and caring concern.  Each and 
every one of you were close to his heart, as you are 
today to mine.  We, the family and I, thank you for all 
you have been to us and for all you continue to be. 
Peace and Love to you, Carole Wesner 

Change of Address 
 

Please make the following changes to your  
church  directory. 

 

Keith Anderson 6029 Halmich Dr.  
Warren, MI  48092-1207 

 

Judy Olson 713 N. James St. 
Ludington, MI  49431-1435 

 

Eileen Shidler 39111 Lorien Dr. 
Sterling Hgts., MI 48313-5739 

 

Life Inventory 
 

Life Inventory and How would you like to be         
remembered forms are available in the Church   
office. 
 

These forms are to assist you in drawing  together 
personal information…  
 

to encourage discussion of personal plans and feel-
ings within families…  
 

to make personal information accessible to the  
ministry of the church…  
 

To encourage appropriate planning for Christian 
services and ministry in time of grief. 
 

Call the church office to have a copy mailed to you, 
586.264.4701, or stop in and pick one up,        
Tuesday—Friday 8:30a.m. to 5:00p.m. 

 

Birth 
 

Bradley Brandon VanDeVelde, born on March 
30, 2017, son of Kimberly (Jones) and Kevin 
VanDeVelde. Big brother is Benjamin. Bradley 
weighed in at 9.09 lbs. and was 22 inches long.  
Proud Grandparents are Karen and Joel Jones, 
and Helen and Dave VanDeVelde. 

 
Baptized 

 

Gwendolyn Beth Muchez and Genevieve 
Louise Muchez, twin daughters of Alison Hass 
and Neil Muchez were baptized on April 9, 2017 
with the Rev. Susan Youmans officiating.  
Gwendolyn’s sponsors are Courtney Muchez 
and Adam Hass; Genevieve’s sponsors are 
Austin Muchez and Autumn Hass. 

 
New Member 

 

Cheryl Durgan transferred from Clawson UMC 
and was received at Warren First UMC on   
Sunday, March 19, 2017.  Cheryl participates 
with our choirs.  Welcome to Warren First. 

 
Death 

Charles E. Hepner, born December 12, 1940  
in Milwaukee, Wisconsin, entered into God’s 
kingdom on April 6, 2017 at the age of 76 years. 
 

Chuck’s family moved to Detroit when he was 
two weeks old.  He was into computers before 
there were computers, according to his daugh-
ter Julie. 
 

He was in a trade school before attending 
Wayne State University, earning a degree in 
Business  Administration going on to earn his 
Masters in Business Administration. 
 

Chuck and Rose joined Warren First UMC in      
September of 1982.  Their daughters, Julie and 
Chrissy (Christine) were in our Youth Group. 
 

Chuck donated the children’s hand bells to the 
church.  Interestingly enough the bells were 
played on Palm Sunday, April 9, 2017, the day 
after Chuck’s funeral. 
 

A service celebrating his life was held at the 
A.H. Peters Funeral Home in Warren on April 8, 
2017. 
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Dinner, Story, 
Games 

Songs & Crafts   
Free!!! 

All Ages [1-100] 

FREE! 

 

  2nd Annual—Old Village  

Classic Cars Cruise-In 
 

Starts Friday, May 5, 2017 

6:00-8:00 p.m. 
 

Warren First UMC—East parking lot 

1st & 3rd Fridays, May-October 
 

For more information, contact  Paul Sadowski:  586.201.3949 

Church / Community Events . . . 

 

 

Heartsaver First Aid · CPR · AED 
 

For those who would like to purchase a copy of the Student Workbook for First Aid · CPR · AED,           
sign up today in the Fellowship Hall.  The cost is $15.50 per book.  

Questions?  Contact Nadine Johnson at 586.770.9139 or npjohn1206@gmail.com. 

 

SAVE THESE DATES . . . 

Every 2nd  
Wednesday of  the Month 

 
 

Messy Church 

(Fellowship Hall) 

Free dinner at 6:00 p.m. 

 

May 10 
6:00-7:30 pm 

 

June 14 
6:00-7:30 pm 

 

July 12 
6:00-7:30 pm 

 

Volunteers are needed!   
Sign up today in the Fellowship Hall! 
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PRAYER CONCERNS . . . 
                                               

 Assisted Care 
 

Doug Anderson—Martha T. Berry, 43533 Elizabeth Rd., Rm. 2151, 

Mount Clemens, MI  48043 
 

Cliff Jex—4170 24th Ave. Apt. 149, Ft. Gratiot, MI  48059 
 

Wilma Martin—Windememere Park, 31800 Van Dyke, Rm. 250,      

Warren, MI 48093 
 

Mary Etta Miller—31800 Van Dyke, Rm. 247, Warren, MI  48093 
 

Jean Minter—Sunrise Assisted Living, 46471 Hayes Rd., Rm. 216, 

Shelby Twp., MI  48315 
 

Eileen Shidler—39111 Lorien Drive, Sterling Hgts., MI  48313 
 

Lois Thomas—Father Murphy Nursing Ctr., 8444 Engleman, Rm. 217,    

Center Line, MI  48015 
 

Ruth Totton—Autumn Woods Nursing Ctr., 29800 Hoover Rd., Room  

359-B, Warren, MI 48093 
 

 

Continued Prayers 
 

Active Duty: 

Sean Boesman—Germany         Bradley Cornett—WA 

Carl Dorff—Ft. Hood, TX        Vincent Farmilo—Germany 

Bian Holland, Kwait      Andrew Rivard—MI                 

    Matthew Seilicki—CA     Vincent Von Lau—Army           

    Erik Wilt—Japan      Teresa Wilt—Reserves, TX 
 

All those in active military service 
 

Names removed from this list remain on the prayer team’s weekly 

prayer list.  Questions?  Please see a member of the prayer team or 

contact them below. 
 

Lora Quick:  586.243.1715, prayergramma@gmail.com 

Dorothy Collins:  586.264.7152 

Dot McLean:  586.264.1649, dorothym@ameritech.net 

Church:  586.264.4701, contact@warrenfirstumc.org 
 

                                     MCREST Church’s 
 

    May 7:   Congregational United Church of Christ, Armada 

    May 14:  St. Louise de Marillac, Warren 

    May 21:  The Heritage Church, Sterling Hgts. 

    May 28:  St. Ephrem, Sterling Hgts. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Usher Volunteers are needed for 

Each Team. If you would like to 

help serve on Sunday mornings, 

please contact Jerry Garriott at 

586.254.0431 or the church     

office at 586.264.4701. 

 
Ushers Schedule 

May 

Rod Failing 

Al Bise 

Bob Kindig 

Chuck Shinn 

 
Greeters Schedule   

May 7:  Jan Waud 

May 14: Brigitte & Hayden Cutright 

May 21: Lucy & Paul Latham 

May 28: Lee Ann Witherspoon 

 
Lay Readers Schedule   

May 7:  Sylvia Holmes 

May 14: Beth Permaloff 

May 21: John Cole 

May 28: Lee Ann Witherspoon 

 
Counters—May 
Jackie Moore 

Shirley Terry 

Dough Belles 

 
Volunteers can sign up in the     

Fellowship Hall 
 

Sunday Office Volunteers 
May 7:  Dorothy Collins 

May 14: Claudia DeBacker 

May 21: Liz Baron 

May 28: Jan Waud 



Coming to a church near you (Warren First United Methodist Church):   

Messy Church on Sunday morning, April 30 at 10:30 a.m.  
 

In lieu of our usual worship service in the sanctuary, we will be holding Messy Church in 
the Fellowship Hall.  Come see how the worship of our Lord happens at Messy Church:  
enjoy a  yummy breakfast, sing fun worship songs, listen to a message about the road to 
Emmaus, create crafts, etc.  
 

This is a great time to invite friends and neighbors to an awesome time of fellowship and 
praise. 

             TOWER TALKS                                                        Page 6                                 
 

THE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH—Open hearts, Open minds, Open doors   warrenfirstumc.org 

Messy Church Worship:  Sunday, April 30, 2017 

The Warren First Music Department continues to accept new members in the Sanctuary 
Choir, Instrumental Ensemble, and Praise Band.   
 

Are you in high school or above and like to sing?   The Sanctuary Choir and Praise Band 
have openings for vocalists.   
 

Do you play an instrument?  Praise Band and Instrumental Ensemble can use someone 
with your talents.        
     
Instrumental Ensemble is open to a one time basis if that's all the time you can commit.   

Please contact any Music Department member or Twylia Voshol, music director 
248.990.2440 or e-mail: tdvoshol@gmail.com, for questions. 

Warren First Music Department 

Worship… Music Department… Ushers... 

The Usher Corp needs volunteers to fill the ranks for 2017.  Volunteers serve for two 
months of the year due to our dwindling numbers.  Please consider this important service 
for the Lord.  Open to men and women.   
 
Please consider volunteering as a substitute if you cannot serve for the two months.    
Contact Jerry Garriott at 586.254.0431 to be placed on the rotation schedule.  Thank you! 

Attention Church Family 
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From the Pastor’s Pen… 
 

 
Mark Your Calendar . . .  

 

Messy Church, Sunday, April 30, 2017 @ 10:30 a.m.—Come see how the worship of our Lord happens 
at Messy Church: sing fun worship songs, listen to a message about the road to Emmaus, create crafts, 
etc.  Join us in the Fellowship Hall for worship, and enjoy a yummy breakfast. 

 

The 2nd Annual Classic Car Cruise In—Starts Friday, May 5, 2017 from 6:00-8:00 p.m. and runs all 
summer on the first and third Fridays from May—October in the East parking lot.  Free food is provided, 
donations are gladly accepted! 

 

Sunday, May 21—Choir Recognition Sunday!  “Let the Sound of His Praise Be Heard!”  All choir        
members will be recognized. 

 

Rummage Sale—Two days, Friday, June 16 and Saturday June 17, 2017.  Watch your bulletin for drop 
off dates and times.  Remember what you donate is someone else’s treasure. 

 

Praise in the Park—Outdoor Celebration!  Sunday, June 25 at 10:30 a.m. at Halmich Park North          
Pavilion.  
 

Yours in the journey, 
Pastor Susan 

    

Coming Soon . . . 

Cooperative Nursery! 
Looking for Assistants.  Please sign up in the Fellowship Hall. 

Furniture wish list.  Please see list in the Fellowship Hall. 
Thank you for all donations made to date. 

 
I would like to give a special thank you to all those who have volunteered and/or donated to the Easter  
Egg-Stravaganza and Messy Church.  These events could not have happened without you.  Thank you   
for making an eternal difference! 
 
I would like to extend a heartfelt thank you to all the Sunday School Children, parents and teachers       
including Twylia Voshol (Director of Music), who made the Sonrise Service such a  blessing!  The        
children made such a joyful noise unto the Lord.  Alleluia!   
 

For God’s Glory, Nadine Johnson, Director of Family & Outreach Ministries 

From the Director of Family & Outreach Ministries 
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    May News . . .  
 

      Mission Team—Tuesday, May 2, 2017 @ 9:30 a.m.—Library 
 

               Circles—Tuesday, Tuesday, May 9, 2017   

              #1 Lydia—@ 9:30 a.m.—@ Theos Restaurant / Louise Frazier 

   #2 Ruth—@  9:30 a.m.—@ JoAnn Farmilo’s 

   #3 Grace—@ 10:00 a.m.—@ Restaurant TBA 

              #4 Hope—@ 9:30 a.m.—@ Sandie Grabel’s                

                  #5 Faith—@10:00 a.m. —@ Church Fellowship Hall 

               #6 Deborah Circle @ 7:30 p.m.—May 16, 2017 @ Jackie Moore’s 
 

Circle Members:  Please bring in your layette items to the April 25, 2017 Fellowship Meeting! 
 

Do you have any extra blank cards or thinking of you cards including the envelopes that you can donate to the 

U.M.W. ladies?  The ladies send out cards monthly to our shut ins and assisted living members of the church, and 

could benefit from your donations.  Sharon Nichols will be collecting the cards.  Thank you! 

 

Merry Widows 
 

We are meeting for lunch at the following  
restaurants at 1:00 p.m. 

 

  April 26 @ El Charo’s—on 14 Mile Rd. 

             May 24 @ Crumpets—on W. Big Beaver Rd. 
 

Questions, contact Carole Franks at 586.979.4553. 

L  A  Y  E  T  T  E  S 
 

It is time again to begin shopping, sewing, knitting, crocheting, etc. for items to be included in 
the layettes to be assembled by United Methodist Women.  For many years the layette project 

has been a means by which we are able to help new moms in our community.  New mothers who 
come to the hospital without proper clothing for the  newborn to go home in will be given one of 
these layettes.  The needs of these recipients are determined by staff at hospitals, clinics, and  

social service agencies in the area. 
 

Anyone too busy to sew or shop can put money or a check (made out to the U.M.W.) in an       
envelope marked “Layettes”, and the phantom shoppers (who love shopping for sales) will go into    
action. 
 

A pack-n-play is located in the Narthex to place your purchases or completed items in.  You may 

want to take advantage of sales in progress now.  The deadline for donations is May 7, 2017.  
If you have any questions, please contact Reva Misch at 586.295.6563 or 
pinkycross6@yahoo.com.  
 

Each layette consists of (size 0-12 months) 1 sleeper, 1 pair booties or socks, 1 sweater set or 
playsuit, 1 receiving blanket, 1 bib, 6 disposable  diapers, 1 afghan or crib blanket, 1 onesie, and 
1 bottle. 

        Thank you! 


